Dear patient,

We would like to inform you about some new options, changes in our team, and the patient intake stop.

Please check our website occasionally. For example, we have now also described new information **about vaccines**: https://www.medikwatrecht.be/en/prevention-and-vaccination/. There are particularly important recommendations for measles (for 30-40 year-olds) and RSV (for those over 65). You can obtain **Covid vaccines** from your GP starting October 1st after making a specific appointment with your doctor or nurse (plus the number of people); we have them in stock.

If you choose to get **a flu vaccine** this autumn, you must bring your own vaccine from the pharmacist. It is advised between 15/10 and 30/11. Getting both vaccines at the same time is allowed, but only between October 15th and October 30th).

On October 1st, <u>our staff will change</u>. Dr. De Keyzer will be moving to Dendermonde. We thank you and him for the dedication and pleasant cooperation. **Dr. Kerem CIL** will be joining us as a new doctor. In addition to fluent Dutch, he also speaks fluent Turkish and (after Erasmus) fluent German. He has become familiar with our team and is enthusiastic about starting here.

Nurse Jolien has chosen other work, including in the pharmaceutical industry. We look back on the collaboration and the exciting contacts with satisfaction on both sides.

Patient intake stop: After the office's significant growth in recent years, we are currently unable to accept additional patients until February 15, 2026. Housemates of existing patients are still welcome. Others can register on the waiting list (which will gradually be converted into practice registration after February 15 in the following months).

All your questions remain welcome.

Drs. Deprost, Venneman, Rahoens, De Keyzer, Cil

Nurses Jolien and Marlies